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General Membership Meeting 

Tuesday, May 8th 

Crowne Plaza (Downtown) 

Social: 5:45 Dinner &  

Program 6:15 

 

Ohio Dental Association 

Leadership Institute 

Friday-Saturday, May 18th & 19 

Hilton at Easton Town Center 

 

President’s Annual  

Golf Outing 

Wednesday, June 13th 

Hickory Hills Golf Club 

Noon lunch; 1:00 Shotgun start 

 

 

Continuing Education 

7 CDE 

Friday, October 26th –  

Dr. Scott Parker 

 

Friday, December 7th 

Dr. Jack Griffin 

 

7 Hr & 2 Hr  

Radiology and Nitrous Monitoring 

Schedules Available 

 

www.columbusdentalsociety.org 

for details. 

Spring 20112 

CONFUSED BY ONLINE MARKETING? 

Ever notice the look on the face of your patient when you tell them that their 
endodontic treatment needs to be redone because an accessory canal in the palatal root 
of tooth #15 was not properly obturated during their initial treatment? You’ll see a 
little bit of concern but mostly what you’ll see is a lot of confusion. It’s probably the 
same look that comes across many of our faces when marketing experts start to talk 
about PPC, SEO, Groupons, hashtags… So in order to help you understand the 
language, nuances, and value of online marketing 
and using social media The Columbus Dental 
Society has partnered with Adept Marketing for a 
two part continuing education event focusing on 
these ever changing and vital tools. 

Danielle Walton, CEO of Adept, will share her knowledgeable perspective on 
digital marketing. Danielle and Adept have worked with businesses large and small to 
improve their online and social media presence. Danielle also has a unique knowledge 
of the marketing needs of dentists as her grandfather, father, and husband are all 
dentists. Her family experience and insights into marketing makes this a must attend 
course for any dentist looking to implement or improve their digital marketing 
campaigns. 

Topics to be covered include; whether the Internet can work to grow your practice, 
the important role your website plays, the differences between Search Engine 
Optimization and Pay Per Click, the importance of Google Places, how to create a 
proven marketing model that will generate new patients and profitably, how and 
when to use social media tools, the importance of patient engagement and loyalty, and 
why a patient engagement strategy that includes more than just social media is critical 
to the long-term success of your practice. 

Be sure to check your mailboxes, inboxes, and www.columbusdentalsociety.org for 
forthcoming details about this amazing course! 

FORE! ANNUAL GOLF OUTING 

Summer is right around the corner which 
means two things: sunshine and golf. The 
Columbus Dental Society’s Annual Golf 
Outing will take place on Wednesday June 
13th at the scenic Hickory Hills Golf Club in 
Grove City. Make plans to join us for golf, 
food, and fun. Whether you’re a master of the 

links or a master of putt-putt all are invited and encouraged to participate. Play will be 
divided into two divisions, medal play for our more competitive members and a 
scramble for those who take their golf a little less serious. Members can choose which 
division they’d like to participate in and can sign up as individuals or create your own 
foursome. Over $4,000 in prizes will be awarded at the conclusion of the outing. 

The outing is open to all members and their guests. Sons, daughters, spouses, and 
friends are all welcome to participate. The day starts at noon lunch followed by a 
shotgun start. Dinner will be the ever popular grilled filet and presentation of awards 
follow immediately after golf (around 5:30). The cost of participation, $155, has not 
changed for several years, thanks to our friends at Commerce National Bank, and 
includes both meals, green, cart, and range fees, beer, and door prizes. 

Come out and enjoy the beautiful surroundings of Hickory Hills Golf Club, a fun 
day of golf and the camaraderie of colleagues and friends. Please contact the society 
office to register. 

http://www.columbusdentalsociety.org


Presidentôs Message 
Angelo Mariotti, DDS, PhD  

Member to Member  
Featuring Edgar Mendieta, DDS 

Everyday we navigate through a myriad of comments 

from acquaintances, friends, patients, superiors and even 

the internet on how to be a better person. Thousands of self-

help books have been written with the intent to make us 

better people. If you go into a Barnes & Noble you will find 

titles like: Wherever You Go There You Are, Food and Mood, 

Feeling Good: The New Mood Therapy, The Feeling Good 

Handbook, etc.,etc., etc. 

Many of these books (or books like them) may be 

satisfactory while others will fall short in some way.  Like 

you, there are many books that I don't want to read and for 

the others that may appear interesting, it seems that I never 

have enough time to devote to read them. With the 

increasing complexity of our society and how we are 

connected to it (cell phones, email, text messaging, IM, 

internet) many dentists (young and old) can be confused 

regarding their purpose in life. 

The reasons for living a good life have been debated for 

centuries but they are not very different from what we as 

dentists want to provide for ourselves. First, we must know 

our purpose in life. That is a fairly easy one considering that 

we are here to provide quality dental care while keeping 

track of the changing boundaries of knowledge in the art 

and science of dentistry. Secondly, we, as dentists, need to 

grow to reach our maximum potential while nurturing 

other health care professionals and patients to obtain their 

utmost ability. Finally, and perhaps most importantly, we 

must sow seeds to benefit others. Whether those seeds land 

to assist students, other dentists, friends or our patients, we 

are looking to reap the satisfaction of serving others. 

As Rabbi Harold Kushner once said: “The purpose of life 

is not to win. The purpose of life is to grow and share. 

When you come to look back on all you have done in your 

life, you will get more satisfaction from the pleasure you 

have brought to other people's lives than you will from the 

times that you outdid and defeated them.” 

After I graduated from dental school, I began my search 

for an associate position. I was ready to work and in debt 

thanks to my student loans! I reached for my alumni 

directory and scheduled a meeting with a dentist who fit 

the profile of someone who might be looking to bring on an 

associate. When I gave him a call he informed me that he 

was not looking for an associate at the time but if I was 

interested in working I should go volunteer. The nerve! 

After all hadn’t I essentially been volunteering my whole 

life? I needed a J-O-B! 

However, after giving his words some thought, I ended 

up taking his advice and volunteered for a non-proŗÛɯÊÓÐÕÐÊɯ

on my days off from my part-time dental position. As it 

turned out, I really enjoyed working at the clinic. It gave me 

the opportunity to treat adolescents doing everything from 

endo to ortho. It paved the way to being hired by the 

organization and becoming their ŗÙÚÛɯÚÌÕÐÖÙɯÚÛÈÍÍɯËÌÕÛÐÚÛȭɯ

Eventually, I cut my hours in private practice and began 

working more and more at the clinic where I ran the whole 

operation. It was so rewarding for not only me but for 

everyone involved. The patients we treated were so 

appreciative, the staff was eager to work, and my 

involvement in the community and with other doctors 

grew. It was a position that paved so many roads for me 

including my decision to become an orthodontist. 

Fast forward to the present, some of you reading this 

may be looking for a change, could be at a crossroads in 

your career, or just looking to give back to the community. 

Well, a wonderful opportunity to get involved will soon be 

presenting itself to members or our society and profession. 

In the next few weeks, The Columbus Dental Society and 

Physicians CareConnection will be opening a clinic day at 

the Columbus Health Department. The purpose of this 

clinic will be to reach out to individuals who are in urgent 

need of dental work and have few other places to turn. If 

you are interested in volunteering please contact the society. 

Who knows where your volunteerism and involvement 

may lead. Aside from getting a sense of gratiŗÊÈÛÐÖÕɯÐÕɯ

helping your community and helping our profession 

express its goodwill, you may  be inspired to improve or 

change your perspective. 

The Good Life 

We would like to hear from you. Do you have some 

thoughts you would like to share with your fellow dentists? 

Contact Bulletin Editor, Dr. Ben Lamielle at 

drlamielle@hilliardmoderndental.com    

Giving Back 



THE COLUMBUS DENTAL SOCIETY NOW OFFERS NITROUS OXIDE MONITORING COURSE! 
 

Late in 2010, the Ohio State Dental Board issued new regulations which allow Nitrous Oxide Monitoring (N2O-02) as a 

permissible duty for dental team members.  Included in the requirements to monitor under the direct supervision of a dentist, 

dental team members must attend a 6-hour class and pass a test at the completion of the course.  This is one of the 13 bulleted 

items attendees will need in order to comply with the new regulation (a complete list is available on request.)  Class details are 

listed below. 

 

Monitoring Nitrous Oxide Sedation 
 

,ÌÌÛÚɯ.ÏÐÖɯ2ÛÈÛÌɯ#ÌÕÛÈÓɯ!ÖÈÙËɀÚɯ1ÌØÜÐÙÌÔÌÕÛÚɯÛÖɯ 

Allow Trained Dental Auxiliaries to Monitor Nitrous Oxide under the Direct Supervision of a Dentist. 

 

This course is appropriate for dental assistants, CDAs, CODAs, EFDAs and hygienists.  Prior to monitoring, in addition to this 

class requirement, attendees must also have current CPR certification and all dental team members, except hygienists, must 

have 2 years and 3000 hours of experience in a dental office. 

 

Date:    Saturday, May 12, 2012  or Friday, July 27, 2012 

Time:  8:30am – 3:30pm 

Location: Columbus Dental Society Education Center. 663 F Park Meadow Rd,  Westerville 43081 

Fee: $195* 

Instructor: Sheri Sauer, CODA, CDA 

Registration: Information available at www.columbusdentalsociety.org or by calling The CDS Office at 614-895-2371. 

 

*Lunch and beverage is included.   If you have a dietary restriction, please inform us prior to the date of the class.  All course materials are 

provided.  You may dress comfortably and please plan to arrive 10 minutes early to the class as we must start promptly. 

As we’re now in the beginning months 

of Spring, many of us have or will be 

taking it upon ourselves to make sure 

our homes are ready for the months 

ahead. There will be numerous hours 

spent cleaning out the garage, pulling 

weeds, mowing the lawn and mulching 

the flower beds. While the necessary 

spring cleaning takes time and effort 

we will enjoy the rewards for months to come. 

 

Speaking of Spring cleaning, when was the last time your 

Healthcare Business Banker sat down with you to review 

your current relationship with your bank? Much like the 

necessary cleaning that’s done at home this time of year, it’s a 

great idea to also meet with your banker to make sure your 

practice is up to date and has the best financing and  banking 

solutions in place to meet your current and future practice 

needs. 

 

At Commerce National Bank, we have dedicated Healthcare 

Business Bankers who know and understand the business 

aspects of running a successful dental practice. Give us a call 

today so we can sit down and give your practice a spring 

cleaning and make sure you have the correct products that 

best position your practice for continued success in the years 

ahead. 

 

Contact Justin Baker at 614-583-2182 or via email at 

jrbaker@firstmerchants.com to learn more. 

IS IT TIME FOR A SPRING CLEANING? 

http://www.columbusdentalsociety.org
mailto:jrbaker@firstmerchants.com


THE ODA AND ODPAC AT WORK 

On March 14th the ODA held its annual Day at the 

Statehouse. Dentists, spouses, and dental students from 

around the state converged on Columbus to speak with our 

lawmakers about issues that affect our profession and the 

care we provide our patients. The turnout was tremendous 

and indications are that everyone who attended enjoyed the 

experience and felt that it was a very worthwhile endeavor. 

Dental students from Case and OSU were particularly well 

represented and played a vital role in conveying dentistry’s 

message to our state legislators. 

Two key issues that were discussed were mid-level 

providers and non-covered services. While no bill has yet to 

be introduced to bring mid-level providers to Ohio, United 

Care Action Network of Ohio is continuing their push to 

make them a reality here. Those in attendance were able to 

discuss their points of view regarding this issue with 

lawmakers. The other issue that received considerable 

attention was insurance companies’ ability to dictate fees for 

non-covered services. Currently insurance companies require 

contracting dentists to abide by their fee schedules even for 

services that the insurance company does not cover. 

Currently 26 states have existing laws or have introduced 

legislation prohibiting insurance companies from doing this. 

Thanks in part to the opportunity that Day at the Statehouse 

provides and the efforts of the ODA and ODPAC legislation 

has just recently been introduced to address the issue of non-

covered services. Representative Bob Hackett (R)-London 

and Senator Bill Seitz (R)-Cincinnati have introduced a bill 

that would prevent insurance companies from limiting what 

dentists can charge for non-covered services. 

Dentists should be the leaders in determining how 

dentistry is practiced. We should be the voice that speaks out 

for our patients’ best interests. We can rest assured knowing 

that the ODA and ODPAC are carrying the torch on behalf of 

all us. However, they cannot succeed without our support. 

There is still ground to be gained regarding mid-level 

providers. And even though the legislation has been 

introduced concerning non-covered services there is still 

work that needs to be done before it is passed into law. This 

is why the ODA and ODPAC are so important to our 

profession they are the voice of dentistry. Please take a 

moment to review the ODPAC contribution form on page 5. 

If you have already contributed to ODPAC we thank you. If 

you have not contributed please consider doing so today. 

Your contribution of $250 or more automatically enrolls you 

in the Capital Club of Columbus. As a Capital Club member 

you will be invited to a banquet in the Fall where some of our 

elected officials or those running for office will be present to 

hear from you personally about the issues surrounding our 

profession. We are blessed to call dentistry our profession. 

We’ve spent countless hours educating ourselves, speaking 

with and providing for our patients, we know dentistry 

better than anyone and we must be the hand the shapes it’s 

future. Please support the ODA and ODPAC. 

 

 

COMING SOON,  
AN OPPORTUNITY TO GIVE BACK 

Recently Physicians CareConnection, the largest 

coordinator of voluntary health care services in Franklin 

County, approached the Columbus Dental Society about 

launching a free emergency dental clinic for underserved 

citizens in Central Ohio. Physicians CareConnection is a 

group of over 1,000 doctors and 12 hospitals coordinating 

and providing free assistance and care for patients who 

otherwise would not be able to afford it. By their estimate 

over half of the patients they see for emergency services are 

experiencing pain or infection related to the oral cavity. The 

society is currently deep in exploring how best to meet the 

request of our colleagues and assist those so direly in need. 

As of this writing the plan is to work out of the dental clinic 

located at the Columbus Health Department on Monday 

evenings providing extractions in order to alleviate pain and 

infection. The planned opening for this clinic is early summer 

and many parties are already lining up to help including The 

Ohio State University College of Dentistry. 

With access to care being a hot button issue in the state 

legislature and throughout Ohio it is important that we all do 

our part to show that we truly care. We can answer the call 

by building a strong partnership with our colleagues in 

medicine and by using the abilities that we’ve been blessed 

with as dentists to help those most in need. If you’d like to 

learn more about Physician’s CareConnection please visit 

their website at www.goodhealthcolumbus.org. And  

please be sure to check the society’s website, 

www.columbusdentalsociety.org, in the coming weeks to  

see how you can get involved. Thank you! 

Ohio State Dean Patrick 

Lloyd and OSU dental 

students representing 

dentistry at The ODA 

Day at the Statehouse. 





columbusdentalsociety.org 
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ODA CORNER 

ODA President Dr. Mark Bronson  

As you know, it is an important time to be a member of 

organized dentistry. As I travel the state in my capacity as ODA 

president, talking to various local dental societies and other dental 
groups, I like to ask my colleagues a series of questions that revolve 

around what our profession would look like if the ODA did not 

exist. 

Without organized dentistry, would we be the only remaining 

healthcare profession that is independent with a majority of 

practitioners in private practice? Would there continue to be a 
collaborative oral healthcare system led by licensed dentists? 

Without the ODA, would thousands of Ohio children receive dental 

care through Give Kids a Smile programs throughout the state? 

Would there be any negotiation with the EPA on wastewater to 

ensure regulations are based on sound science? Without the ODA, 

would Medicaid-eligible adults in Ohio still have access to dental 
coverage? The answer to all of these questions is obviously “no.” 

Your commitment to organized dentistry is an investment in the 

strength of our profession. By standing together with 75 percent of 

our colleagues, we ensure ourselves an opportunity to shape the 

environment in which we practice our craft and provide care to our 

patients. 
But, much work remains. Registered dental practitioners and 

other forms of mid-level providers do not represent a safe or viable 

solution for access to care. Mid-level dental providers would be a 

step backwards in protecting the public and promoting quality care. 

Nevertheless, the Kellogg Foundation and its agent in Ohio, the 

Universal Health Care Action Network, continue to push the 
concept of mid-level dental providers in Ohio. Under this radical 

proposal, these new dental providers would only get two years of 

post-high school training but would be permitted to perform an 

array of dental procedures – including restorations and extractions – 

with no onsite supervision of a dentist. This represents an 

unacceptable standard of care for the citizens of Ohio. We currently 
have dental teams that work efficiently, safely, and economically. 

Now is not the time to experiment with new gimmicks in the name 

of the underserved. The ODA will educate policymakers so they 

understand that only a dentist has the training and skills to perform 

irreversible, surgical dental procedures. If it wasn’t for the ODA, 

who would be leading the efforts in Ohio on educating 

policymakers on the effectiveness of the current dental delivery 

team and the dangers associated with mid-level dental providers? 

We must continue to work to protect the dentist-patient 
relationship. We also need to continue to battle against unnecessary 

government regulations and interference with our practice. These 

are but a few of the significant challenges facing dentistry in Ohio – 

important issues that we would be unable to affect as individuals. 

The ODA does that for us. 

Membership in the ODA also includes access to a wide variety of 
valuable products and services, including quality affordable health 

insurance and group-discounted workers’ compensation coverage. 

Additionally, membership brings with it access to quality 

continuing education and practice management resources to ensure 

that our professional goals are realized. Membership also includes a 

24/7 portal to professional resources in the form of the members’ 
only section of the newly-revamped www.oda.org and real-time 

updates from the ODA Twitter feed (@OhioDentalAssoc). This is 

just a sampling of the resources available to us. When we need 

assistance with the day-to-day business of dentistry, the structure of 

our practice or the environment of the profession, the ODA is our 

most effective ally. 
ODA membership is not just a good professional decision and 

sound business expense – it is demonstrating support for our 

profession. We’re moving forward together to ensure a future as 

bright as our past. 

To ensure that bright future, we are planning several events in 

Ohio that you will find valuable. 
On May 18 and 19, 2012, the ODA will host its annual Leadership 

Institute at the Hilton Hotel at Easton in Columbus. The Leadership 

Institute will feature a Deans Roundtable with OSU College of 

Dentistry’s Dr. Patrick Lloyd and Case Western Reserve University 

School of Dental Medicine’s Dr. Jerry Goldberg as well as other 

interesting and educational speakers. And on September 13-16, 2012 
the ODA’s Annual Session in Columbus will feature dozens of 

opportunities for high quality continuing education, the largest 

dental exhibit hall in the five state area, and other social and 

professional events. 

Please plan to join us for these important ODA meetings. I 

encourage you to attend and look forward to seeing you there. 


